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12 August 2019 

 

 
SF2012/025722; WST08/00102/05 
 
 
Manager 
Resource and Energy Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
PO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Attention: Andrew Rode 
 
 
Dear Mr Rode 
 
MP08_0223 MOD 1: Lidsdale Siding Coal Loader Infrastructure Upgrade 
Supplementary Response to Submissions (RtS) 
 
Thank you for your email dated 9 August 2019 forwarding supplementary Response to Submissions (RtS) to 
Roads and Maritime Services for further comment. 
 
Roads and Maritime acknowledges the incorrect reference to Schedule 3 Condition 11 and Condition 12 in our 
RtS dated 02 August 2019, noting the correct reference is Schedule 3 Condition 12 and Condition 13 
respectively. 
 
Noting the Lidsdale Siding Construction Management Plan (CTMP) was developed in consultation with 
Lithgow City Council and Roads and Maritime and approved by the then Director General in 2015. 
 
Further to the above as noted in email correspondence via James Wearne (Centennial Coal) to yourself on 09 
August 2019 stating the expected traffic during construction would comprise: 

 Four (4) Oversize / Over length loads for the transportation of the radial stacker elements. Noting 
additional permits would be required for the transportation of these loads which would be sought ahead 
of works commencing. 
 

 Nominally ten (10) other normal loads (non-oversize), consisting of containerised conveyor elements 
will also be sent to site. 
 

 The delivery campaign is expected to go over a few weeks, and the oversize elements are expected to 
be sent in two separate lots. 

 

 

 

 



 

Further to this as noted in correspondence from Mr Wearne in the supplementary RtS on 09 August 2019 that 
a review of the CTMP identifies that the management measures to deal with traffic impacts associated with the 
proposal remain relevant and that a new CTMP is not considered necessary for the small volume of 
construction traffic that would be generated by this modification should it be approved. 
 
Roads and Maritime does not object to the proposed modification having received clarification by way of the 
supplementary RtS received. 
 
It would be appreciated if a copy of the determination for this project is forwarded to Roads and Maritime at the 
same time it is sent to the applicant. Should you require further information, please contact Ainsley Bruem, 
A/Manager Land Use Assessment, on 02 6861 1449. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 

 
 
Dane Hendry 
Senior Manager, Regional Customer Services 
Western Region 
 


